SB 940 directs the Department of Education to conduct a study on
1mproving a process that they should already have streamlined. It is an
unnecessary piece of legislation and is likely a bill that will be “amended”
in the House. This term called “gut and stuff” is typical of the majority
party.

SB 940, a two paragraph, 8-line bill was passed in the Senate on March
28, 2023. This bill will likely come back to the Senate from the House as
a much more egregious bill.

I voted No for both these reasons.



